Miss Oliver Describes An Oliver Fundraising Carnival Circa 1923

A letter from Miss Oliver to a Miss Britton, quoted in Gretchen Tuthill, Japanese in the City of Los Angeles (Los Angeles: University of Southern California M.A. Thesis in Sociology, 1924):

The carnivals are great events. No professional concessionist could ply his trade with more vim and energy than these young actors. The carnival presents a bright scene, throbbing with life, earnest faces in the booths, eager, expectant ones without awaiting their turn to take part in the games. The peals of merry laughter and fine spirit of comradeship that permeates the atmosphere awakens within the beholder the thrill and joy of youth. In the midst of this gay throng you ask yourself this question, “Are these foreigners, subjects of a foreign country?” and the answer comes back, “No, they are full-fledged Americans.”

